THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, JUNE 25, 2024 – 6:30 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410










APPROVED AS AMENDED

7-23-2024
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President John Dorogoff called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established with the following Board members present:  John Dorogoff, President; Howard Bernstein, 1st Vice President; Michael Dill, Treasurer; and Martin Remmey, Secretary.  Steve Rousseau was out of the country.  Also present Donna Tagg, Community Association Manager, representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. As required, the meeting notice was posted 48 hours in advance of the meeting by the mailroom, on the bulletin board, website, Facebook and sent to membership via email blast.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

John reviewed the changes to the Board Meeting schedule.  Meetings will start at 6:30 pm and will end by 9:00 pm.  Anything not covered will carry over to the next meeting.  Violations will be moved to the end of the agenda.
The membership survey closed with over 150 participants.  Results have been compiled and summarized.  Due to the summer months and many residents away the informational meeting will be held in the Fall.  In the meantime, results will be sent out via email blast and will be posted in the mailroom.  

John thanked Michael for his work on the website.  The website will be used to disseminate all HOA information and no social media will be used which includes Facebook.

APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES
The minutes from the Board of Directors meeting held on May 28, 2024 were presented for approval.  Michael made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as presented by management; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Financial Report - Treasurer Michael reviewed the May financial report.  He reported the line items over-budget for the month but stated that they were all still within budget.
He then discussed collections.  Due the Association is $14,542.99.  $12,145.59 which represents two accounts is with the Association’s attorney for collection.

COMMTTEE REPORTS
Landscape Committee – Gina Serraes, Chair, presented a proposal for the removal of several diseased holly trees throughout the community.  The amount of the proposal was $22,350 for the removal and does not include and replacements.  The committee will discuss with the homeowner in each case whether replacement is needed.  John made a motion to accept the proposal from CPM for $22,350; seconded by Howard and all approved.
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Next Gina presented a proposal for the treatment of the Royal palms along Victoria Falls Blvd. that have a bug that is eating the new growth and must be treated.  The proposal from CPM is for $7,560.  John made a motion to accept the proposal; seconded by Michael and all voted in favor.
Ad Hoc Review of Master Landscape Plan (Oak Tree Remediation) Committee – Howard Bernstein, Chair, reported that the landscape architect is in final discussions with the City but three items need to be provided:  (1) the 1 plus trees identified with safety elements; (2) proof of communication with the membership regarding the project; and (3) a waiver from Seacoast that new plantings will not interfere with utility lines.  The City otherwise appears to be pleased with the plans and we should hear something within the next few weeks.
Property Management Advisory Committee – Lincoln Foster, Chair, - Michael Dill reported that there was a meeting with the lake vendor, Aquagenix, and there are two issues:  (1) reoccurring algae; and (2) water table decreasing showing the eel grass around the edges of the lakes. The lakes were treated for algae last week and Aquagenix is recommending we address the eel grass.  John had a follow-up conversation with Jason Jones, Branch Manager of Aquageniz, as the estimate received for the treatment is only for four lakes and John is requesting an estimate for all lakes.  The proposal received for the four lakes for two treatments is $4,254.00.  Michael commented that this aggressive treatment needs to be done annually and was concerned why Aquagenix was not proactive in advising the HOA of the problem.  He stated that he would like to see the committee go out to bid for a more inclusive contract than the one we currently have but Aquagenix can be one of the bidders.  Howard also raised a concern that the Association was not treated properly by not being notified timely and Martin stated he shared Howard’s concerns. Michael then made a motion to accept Aquagenix’s proposal for the two treatments in the amount of $4,254.00; seconded by John and all voted in favor.  Michael then followed with a motion for the committee to interview other companies for a more inclusive contract and come back with a recommendation on vendors.  Also obtain a bid on bubblers.  Motion seconded by John and all voted in favor.
Recreation Committee – Brian Rickert, Chair – Brian reported on the pump issue with the pool.  He explained that the system is a two pump system and we are currently running on one pump.  Brian stated that he is interviewing other pool maintenance companies and he is asking for proposals.  He reported there is also a leak in the system and working on bids from leak detection companies.  Three companies interviewed state they can work with the existing equipment.  
Brian reported that the Bocce Ball courts started today.  Estimate 2 to 4 weeks for completion.  He suggested caution tape be put around the site at night.

An estimate for repairs from ProFitness was presented next.  During the last service on equipment ProFitness noted some necessary repairs and provided a breakdown and an estimate.  John made a motion to approve the estimate not to exceed $1,238.39; seconded by Martin and all voted in favor.  The committee was asked to check the maintenance contract for budgetary purposes.
MANAGAEMENT REPORT/UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Property Management Company/RFP Update – Michael reported that the RFP is in for typing and will be sent out by July 15th with a return date of August 2nd.  Two finalists will be selected by the committee and brought before the Board in an open meeting in September.  The Board supported Michael to move forward contacting four vendors.(as amended)
Logistics for Zoom Video Meeting Update – Martin reported that the Board felt the best process for this project was to reach out to a technology company.  A proposal to do setup from Praeras Technologies in the amount of $2,072.92 was presented.  Martin mentioned there are some issues with the modem in the clubhouse not working properly and Comcast will need to assist with this issue.  At the last Board meeting $1,500 was approved for this project but the Board feels it more efficient to use a technology company.  Also, two zoom administrators have volunteered which was to contingency to move forward with this project.  John pointed out that from the survey 
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64% of the residents want Zoom meetings.  Martin made to motion to accept the bid for $2,072.92 from Praeras Technologies; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.
Magnolia and Cypress Tree Maintenance – John explained that the Board met with the Association’s attorney and discussed the documents on this topic.  According to the attorney any material planted by the developer is the responsibility of the HOA.  If plant material has been installed by the homeowner, then homeowner is responsible.  The existing contract with Only Trees will be reviewed and add the magnolias and cypress (if the cypress can in fact be trimmed).  There was no action taken by the Board at this time.

Rodent Concern/Proposal – Donna reported that she met with Nozzle Nolen to discuss the rodent issue.  The sales representative suggested installing 20 boxes in the common area that would be serviced on a monthly basis and moved around the community depending upon where the most activity is at that time.  Donna also requested that  consideration be made for an additional 4 boxes around the clubhouse/amenity area.  After some discussion John made a motion to accept Nozzle Nolen’s proposal for $500 for the boxes and $100/month for service for the common areas plus add 4 more boxes to the existing contract for the clubhouse/amenity area for $240/year; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.
NEW BUSINESS

CCTV Proposals for Camera Repairs and New Cameras for Bocce Ball – Donna presented two proposals from CCTV.  One to do a repair to a cable that was cut during the root pruning for the bocce ball courts; and the other for new cameras on the bocce ball courts.  She stated there would be an $800 savings if both proposals were done at the same time.  Howard questioned the contract with CPM and their responsibility for the cut cable and asked that CPM present in writing why they are not responsible.  This matter was tabled to the next meeting.
ACC Guidelines – John pointed out that the Board has the responsibility of setting what is community-wide standards.  Michael and Howard did some research regarding the coach lights; asked some questions and determined that the currently used guidelines were not presented to the Board for approval.  The Association’s attorney concurred they therefore do not exist.  Therefore, with there being no evidence of the guidelines being properly noticed to the community and voted on by the HOA Board, the 2009 guidelines are the ones that currently exist.  Howard then presented the following Resolution: “Board members Michael Dill and Howard Bernstein with the assistance of property management have conducted a comprehensive review of the minutes from past Board meetings regarding established policies and standards regarding the type, dimensions, and other criteria which represents the community-wide standard for coach lights permissible in the community.  Although our ACC had been charged with providing such standards for consideration by the Board and has over the years proposed several suggested policies to date the results of our review, coupled with records provided by property management, do not reflect a clear and definitive standard which has been proposed by the ACC, submitted to the Board for review and upon approval and adoption by the Board, followed by appropriate notice provided to the community.  Based upon the foregoing, a motion is hereby made to cancel all currently existing violations or record regarding coach light fixtures, that any proposed fines be removed and discharged of record and that the ACC be directed to submit a proposed standard for coach lights for consideration by the Board which reflects the type, style, size, dimensions and other criteria consistent with a community-wide standard as required in our governing documents.”  Michael seconded the motion and all voted in favor.
Recently Passed HOA Legislation – John explained several new laws were recently passed by the Florida Legislature that have an effect on HOA’s; however, he was not prepared to go into detail tonight.  He stated that some of the new laws may be challenged by HOA’s which could result in additional changes.
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VIOLATIONS

1346 St. Lawrence – The violation is a pickup truck parked in the driveway overnight.  Michael made a motion to dismiss without a fine due to change in law; seconded by Martin and all voted in favor.
1403 James Bay – The violation is a satellite dish that extends into the zero lot line easement and was requested to be moved or removed.  Michael made a motion to dismiss without a fine as the situation has been addressed; seconded by Martin and motion passed with 3 votes.  Howard abstained.

1109 Orinoco – The violation is exterior lights that do not meet community-wide standards and homeowner was requested to remove same.  As discussed above under ACC Guidelines, violation dismissed.

191 Euphrates – The violation is the removal of a hedge without prior approval.  Michael made a motion to fine $100; seconded by John and all voted in favor.
104 Euphrates – The violation is maintenance of exterior of home.  It was reported that pressure cleaners have been present and a majority of the work has been completed; however, the privacy wall on the neighbor’s side still needs to be addressed.   Michael made a motion to send a letter to the owner of 104 Euphrates giving them 30 days to address the privacy wall or face a $100 fine; and if not addressed, the HOA will have the wall cleaned and back charge the owner of 104 Euphrates; seconded by Howard.  Vote was 3 in favor with John abstaining.
RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
Use of glyphosate and glyphosate (round-up) in landscaping was discussed as several homeowners have recently raised concerns.  John referred to information he obtained from FDA which said that it is not toxic to humans as it is a diluted form of chemical used.  Palm Beach County Extension also concurs with the FDA.  John reminded everyone that they do have the right to opt out of spraying but they will be responsible for maintaining the landscape beds and driveway.
A resident raised a concern about the way the committee appointments came down.  Some residents who have served the community for several years were eliminated with no notice or even a thank you for their service.  John acknowledged that it could have been handled better.  The same resident also raised a concern about the way ballots were handled in the last election.  She felt that someone running for the Board should not be handing out and collecting ballots.  John pointed out that the documents do not prohibit this activity.

A resident raised concern about sidewalk issues and stated she had taken a fall due to a raised sidewalk.  John explained that the oak tree remediation project is also looking at the sidewalks, valley gutters and asphalt pavement being raised due to the tree roots.  The resident suggested possibly marking the areas with reflective paint.  John thanked the owner for bringing the issue forth and stated that the Board will look into options.
Next Meeting Date – The next Board meeting is July 23, 2024 at 6:30 pm in the clubhouse.  
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:42 pm.
Respectfully prepared and submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
